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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 4th July 2017.  
1. Welcome, Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr Keith Jones welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially Cllr Davies to his first meeting. 
Cllr Keith Jones, Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr D Hammond, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr Reed, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr H Davies and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

PCSO Stone ,CC Cave and Cllr Wilson
2. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Stone had sent her apologies and informed the Clerk that there had been no crimes since the last meeting. She also indicated that she was still working on setting up the Speedwatch group and had been doing Speed checks at the school in the mornings.
The Council agreed that the layby outside the school was again being used by parents for dangerous parking.  AP Cllr Brooke to speak to governors about this
There have also been complaints that the PCSO has not been returning messages left by residents. AP Clerk to speak to PCSO
3. To consider County Council matters

CC Cave was not present and had not sent any reports. 
4. Public Session

There were no members of the  public present.
5. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
None
6. Update from Cllrs Hammond and Reed are Llangan Traveller Site 

The Clerk confirmed that Cllrs Hammond and Reed had permission to speak but not vote on the LDP Llangan Traveller site issue.

Cllr Hammond distributed a report from Llangan Action Group (appendix A to these minutes) explaining the recent meetings that had occurred between the group and the Vale. 

Cllr Hammond summarised the outcome of these meetings and the options that were now being considered.  He indicated that Mr Carroll had now submitted an updated planning application in order for him to move to three pitches on his own land. 

The Council discussed a number of options around what could occur with the land the travellers site is now currently on. 

The Chair thanked Cllr Hammond for his report and all the hard work he and the LAG had put into this issue, it seemed that a positive outcome would occur. 
7. To consider Community Centre Reports 
Llangan Hall – Cllr Reed confirmed that he would be attending another meeting with the Vale’s architect and the hall’s management group.  The initial plans that had been submitted to the management group and Cllr Reed, did not seem suitable at the moment and so these would be discussed.    
Treoes Hall – No activities at the moment.  
8. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary meeting held 6th June 2017

Cllr Blethyn proposed the June Ordinary meeting minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all.

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair.
9.  Matters Arising from the minutes
Point 9.2- AP Cllr Blethyn to continue to chase allotment group for signed agreement
Point 10.2- AP Cllr Blethyn to bring Chain of office to next meeting

Point 13.1 – The Treoes signage work still needs to be done – AP Clerk to continue to press Vale to complete prioritised highway items

Point 13.3 – Verges have been cut 

Point 13.4 – The Clerk confirmed details of the Solar Farm company had been passed to Cllr Wilson
10. To consider the Clerks Report
Fferm Goch Playground Consultation – Two Councillors confirmed that they would be attending this consultation.
Finance
Funds as of 28/06/2017 £11,576 (cashbook- including payments to be approved)

Receipts-None 

Payments to be approved








101008
40

16/06/2017
Painting Llangan Phonebox 
101009
250

30/06/2017
June Clerk Payroll 

101010
213.70

The Council reviewed the budget analysis that had been pre circulated and agreed that currently no budget changes needed to be made. 
11. To consider any planning matters 
There were no new planning applications, however the Council had been consulted on changes to the below application
2017/00129/FUL Travellers Rest, Felindre Road, St. Marys Hill- The use of land for the stationing of caravans for the residential purposes for 3 no gypsy pitch together with the formation of hard standing and utility/dayroom ancillary to that use – Change in application
After a short discussion Cllr Brookes proposed that the Council comment that there should not be ‘scope creep’ on this application and that only three pitches be allowed, this was seconded by Cllr Davies and the Chair called for a vote.  The vote resulted in 3 in favour of this proposal, 2 against and 2 abstentions.  The proposal was therefore passed. AP Clerk to comment on the application.
12. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed. The Chair provided a card from Alan Thomas with thanks for his gift from the Councillors. 
13. To consider any reports of Councillors
The Chair referred to the previous circulated Cllrs Reports from Cllrs Davies and Hammond which the Clerk confirmed had been reported to the VoG Council. No further discussion was needed. 

Cllr Hayball-Jones referred to the litter bins on Treoes playing fields, which had been overflowing with dog mess bags.  She had previously reported to the VoG Council.  Cllr Davies confirmed it was the same at Fferm Goch. 

AP Clerk to complain to VoG 
14. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 5th September 2017 at 7pm.
15. The meeting closed at 7.35pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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